

## **General Secretariat (SG)**

Geneva, 6 February 2023

Ref: **DM-23/1001** 

Contact: Ms Béatrice Pluchon

E-mail: gbs@itu.int To Member States of ITU Council

Subject: Invitation to an Informal virtual meeting with Councillors on 13 February 2023

Dear Sir/Madam,

Pursuant to <u>DM-23/1000</u> sent on 17 January 2023, I am pleased to invite you to an **Informal virtual meeting** with Councillors to be held on Monday, 13 February 2023, from 13.00 to 14.00 (Geneva time).

The meeting will be an opportunity to share with you the management's priorities in achieving the vision for a one fit-for-future ITU, and share information on the preparations for the 2023 session of Councill.

The meeting will be fully virtual and in English. In order to identify sustainable cost-effective solutions to provide interpretation to other official languages, the Secretariat, however, intends to trial an Al-based interpretation solution at this meeting.

Registration at <a href="https://www.itu.int/net4/CRM/xreg/web/Login.aspx?src=Registration&Event=C-00012290">https://www.itu.int/net4/CRM/xreg/web/Login.aspx?src=Registration&Event=C-00012290</a> is mandatory to be able to participate in this meeting.

Access to the meeting will be possible through the online portal at: <a href="https://www.itu.int/en/general-secretariat/ICT-Services/remoteparticipation/Pages/default.aspx">https://www.itu.int/en/general-secretariat/ICT-Services/remoteparticipation/Pages/default.aspx</a>.

I look forward to meeting you virtually on 13 February.

Yours faithfully,

(signed)

Doreen Bogdan-Martin Secretary-General